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Ratby Medical Centre Medication Policy

Dear Valued Patient,
At Ratby Medical Centre, our utmost priority is to ensure the health and well-being of all our patients. We understand the importance of timely access to medications for managing various health conditions. As part of our commitment to responsible healthcare practices and in accordance with local guidance, we have implemented a medication policy regarding the duration of prescriptions.  This has been based on the local Leicester, Leicestershire and Rutland Integrated Care Boards Prescribing Policy.
Patients at the practice will only receive a single month's worth of medication per prescription. This decision is based on several important factors, including:
1. Minimizing Medicine Wastage: 
Providing medications for longer durations than necessary can lead to increased medicine wastage. Unused medications can expire, become ineffective, or pose risks if improperly stored or consumed beyond their recommended usage period.

2. Flexibility for Dose Adjustments: 
Your healthcare needs may change over time, requiring adjustments to your medication dosage or type. Limiting the supply to a one-month period allows our healthcare professionals to regularly assess your condition and make necessary changes to your treatment plan in a timely manner which also reduces medication wastage further.

3. Promoting Patient Safety: 
Regular medication reviews ensure that you receive the most appropriate and effective treatment for your condition. By limiting the supply to one month, we can monitor your progress, address any potential side effects or concerns, and make informed decisions about your ongoing care.	
While we understand that receiving prescriptions for longer durations may be more convenient for some patients, it is essential to consider the potential risks associated with medication wastage and the need for regular monitoring of your health.
Furthermore, it's important to note that as a practice, we are committed to providing equitable healthcare to all patients. We recognise that financial circumstances vary among individuals, and we strive to avoid any form of discrimination based on economic status. Therefore, our policy is designed to treat all patients fairly and equally.  We do not have the ability to assess income or financial means fairly.  Having a blanket policy avoids any potential inequity.

If you have any questions or concerns regarding this medication policy, please do not hesitate to contact our practice. Our healthcare team is here to support you and ensure that you receive the highest quality of care.
Thank you for your understanding and cooperation.
Kind regards,
Ratby Surgery Team
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